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2016 College Summit 
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On Saturday, April 9th, 2016, the City of Winston-Salem College Advisory Board exe-

cuted our Second Annual College Summit Event, as our annual service project. 25 

students from Winston-Salem State University, Salem College, Forsyth Technical 

Community College, University of North Carolina School of the Arts, and Wake Forest 

University joined us so that they would have the opportunity to see why staying in 

Winston-Salem after college should be on their radars approaching their graduations. 

The students were able to hear about career opportunities, tour the downtown area, discover 

programs, and future events that are occurring in Winston-Salem.  

 The theme of our event was Young Professional Retention. It addressed the problem that the city of Winston-Salem has seen a growing loss 

in the population of students who “stay local” after graduation.  In regards to this retention students have voiced concerns regarding the following: lack 

of post graduate employment opportunities, lack of affordable housing for young professionals, and lack of community events which target young pro-

fessionals. Giving a tour of Downtown Winston-Salem allowed the students to see how much the city has grown.  The most significant part of the event 

was the World Café. Everyone was separated into three groups and each group got to give their thoughts on three questions focused on the previously 

mentioned areas.  

 I loved the idea of the World Café just because people can see that someone is actively listening to what is being said. As I took notes, I made 

sure that I made eye contact with every person that spoke and acknowledged everything that was being said. When I spoke to students afterward, they 

really enjoyed being able to voice their minds to people who can make change. Having councilmen and Mayor Joines walking around the World Café 

was not something that intimidated many of them, but it made them more confident. Being able to openly speak about things that only the City can 

change in front of the people who are responsible for this is definitely a feat that not many are willing to do. Having students show up and do just that 

is why the College Summit is important. College student voices are very important—especially in a place like Winston-Salem where there are five big 

schools. 

 After the World Café, everyone had a chance to speak in a big group about the three questions. Council Members Taylor, Montgomery and 

Clark, along with Mayor Joines, were all present for this section of the afternoon. Students, again, were given the opportunity to voice their concerns in 

front of them and other various community leaders. The time spent going over the questions allowed our local government to listen to what college 

students actually wanted to see occur in Winston-Salem in order to retain us after graduating college. I hope that through everything that was said, our 

council members take everything into consideration. 

 Overall, the College Summit proved to be successful. One idea that came from the World Café was hosting this event twice a year—once in 

the Fall and again in the Spring. This will allow students to get an opportunity to start seeing what jobs are available in Winston-Salem before closer to 

the summer. This is especially useful for seniors as, usually by this time, most have already found out some plans. Having this event twice will give them 

the avenue to search and connect with employers in Winston-Salem in the Fall with the possibility of working for these companies after graduating. 

With our College Advisory Board retaining members as well, we hope these changes for the board allow for us to begin to impact Winston-Salem and 

create a city that is on all college student radars before they graduate. 
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Winston -Salem Dance Project 

By:  9Ƴƛƭȅ 9ǎǘŜǊ IŀǊǘΣ ¦b/{!  
During the month of November, 2015, an intimate group of dance students from the 
University of North Carolina School of the Arts (UNCSA) collaborated with local photog-
rapher, Owens Daniels, to create the Winston-Salem Dance Project. Mr. Daniels was 
inspired the NYC Dance Project, which was a photo project created by two Brooklyn-
based photographers who wanted to showcase the beauty and talented of NYC dancers 
that come from the most elite dance companies in the city. The project has received 

such notoriety and acclaim, while also connecting dance companies from the modern, contemporary, 
and ballet world. Mr. Daniels successfully sought out with a similar mission. He specifically sought out 
dancers from UNCSA in the hopes of highlighting the gifts and talents of dancers in the Winston-Salem 
community as well as celebrating the aesthetic that dance and photography can offer to the world and 
the community. 
 Not only did he collaborate with the dancers one by one, and take headshots, but he later had 
the dancers move together as a group. Additionally, Mr. Daniels played specific pieces of music he was 
inspired by from Tchaikovsky to Billie Holiday. During the process, I began to really experience the col-
laboration between dancers and photographers as we would move together following the direction of 
the music, the movement, as well as when Mr. Daniels directed us or snapped the picture. As an aspir-
ing performance artist, I felt heightened in my abilities as I was given both direction and freedom 
through Mr. Daniels’ guidance, the music, the costumes, the lighting, the setting, the colors, and the 
choices I made with the other dancers. Overall, I am really grateful for this experience and I can attest 
that my peers share the same sentiment. 
 Finally, Mr. Daniels work with the WS Dance Project 2015 can be seen on his website, 
www.owensdaniels.com as well as is currently on display at the Sweet Potatoes Restaurant located in 
downtown Winston-Salem on Trade Street.  
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My Role On College Advisory Board 

By: aƛǎōŀƘ YƘŀƴΣ {ŀƭŜƳ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ 
The College Advisory Board of Winston-Salem (CAB) is an organization that aims to ad-
dress issues concerning college students and to build a network between the five major 
institutions in the city. CAB has allowed me to become a better rounded person because 
of the duties as a member along with assisting students to engage in communication 
with community leaders with matters pertaining to creating an environment for college 
students to network and communicate with along with retention of college students.  
 The purpose of CAB is to advise the City Council in regards to matters pertain-

ing to college students to encourage the retention of college graduates in Winston-Salem. CAB mem-

bers are appointed by the leaders of their prospective uni-

versities and then approved by the Mayor’s office in order 

to service the group. Events that have taken place in the 

spring include two World Cafes and a College Summit, 

which were open to all college students and were opportu-

nities for students to voice their concerns about the envi-

ronment of Winston-Salem.  

 My role on CAB includes: assist in organizing events such as the World Café and the College 

Summit, attending meetings twice a month, and reporting to Dean Krispin Barr about meetings and 

events and how to market to students. CAB has allowed to me to meet students from neighboring insti-

tutions to exchange ideas on how to create a more college-friendly environment in the Winston-Salem 

community. This organization involves teamwork, effort, and tactful organization of different events 

taking place. The events that we assist with require much time and effort from every member in order 

to go as smoothly as possible yet still be able to make a difference with both students and leaders in the 

community.  


